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September 9th 2022
Dear Parents/Guardians,    
Welcome to Grade 1! Please take note of the following information:   
Homework
· Homework will consist of reading each night (Monday-Thursday), practicing sight words, and reviewing math concepts in a game format.  
· I will be sending a separate memo home outlining in detail the expectations for homework. 
Folder
· The students have a folder labeled “Leave Home” and “Bring Back”.
· I will be using these to send home memos, permission slips and notices. Please return the folder each day along with any sheets that need to be signed, or notes you have for me.
Lunch Orders
· The cafeteria menu for September went home this week.
· If your child is ordering, I would ask that you put the money and a note with the student’s name, stating what they would like in a baggie. Please place this either in the student’s agenda or their folder.
Agendas
· I will be using the agenda to write down important dates and notes. 
· If you have a note for me, please put it in the agenda. 
· Please check these each day! This will be the main source of communication between school and home. 
Phys.Ed
· The students have Phys. Ed on Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday with Mrs. Dickson. 
Music
· The students have Music on Monday and Thursday with Mrs. O’Neill-Delano. 
French 
· The students have French class every second Tuesday with Mrs. O’Neill-Delano. 


Water Bottles
· It is recommended that the students bring a water bottle to have in class with them daily. 
Library
· Our Library Day will be on Tuesday, which will begin in a couple of weeks.
· Students will be able to sign out a book to take home for the week.
· Students need to return the book they borrowed before they can sign out another one. Please make sure the books are brought back for every Tuesday. 
Agenda / Student Fees
· A reminder that the agenda and student fee for K-2 students is $10.00 with a maximum of $ 40.00/family.  (K-8)
· Please send this in when you can if you have not already done so.
Teacher Page
· I will be using the teacher page to communicate and post what we have been up to in grade one! This will be updated weekly. You can find it on the Nelson Rural School website, under teacher pages - Ms. Moar. 

Thank you for your assistance with these items. If you have any questions or concerns throughout the year, please feel free to call me at the school (627-4074) or send a note in the agenda or folder. You can also e-mail me: abby.sullivan@nbed.nb.ca. 
    
[bookmark: _Hlk113545028]We had a great first week! I have enjoyed getting to know each student . I am looking forward to the time I have with this sweet little group. It will be exciting to watch them grow, learn and have fun!

Ms. Sullivan 
(I am covering Carol Ann Moar’s maternity leave. She will return to teach this class in March). 
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